MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.00 P.M. ON  3.6.25
6.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Evan Owen and Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council).
6.2  PRESENT
Cllr. William Hooban (Chairman), Nia Rees (Vice Chairman), Sian Edwards, Edward Williams, Jennifer Yuill,  Sion Ifor Williams, John Ceri Evans, , Edward Griffiths, Deilwen Anderson. Beth Bailey. 
The Chairman welcomed Mr. Richard Hollingsworth from R. J. Electrics to the meeting to discuss installing CCTV cameras in both villages. It was agreed to look at installing 4 cameras in Dyffryn Ardudwy and 2 in Talybont. It was agreed to ask if it would be possible to install the monitor in the village hall and look for a suitable location in Talybont. It was also agreed to get two quotes one for traditional cameras and another quote for ANPR cameras. The Chairman thanked Mr. Hollingsworth for attending the meeting.

6.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman expressed the Council’s sympathy with the family of Cllr. Rob Triggs, Barmouth following his death over the weekend.
The Chairman stated if any Member of the Council was going to attend a meeting outside of the Council for them to let the Clerk know about this and for them to make sure that they report back to the Council. Also that they act professional and not break the Code of Conduct.

6.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on May 6th and May 28th 2025 were found to be correct. 
6.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes
6.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST.
No Member had a declaration of interest to declare on any matters.
6.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:- At the full council on 1st May Cllr Sian Williams, Criccieth raised the problem of anti-social behaviour in her ward, much the same problems as the Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont community council, although not as bad as Criccieth, had raised recently. She felt that all agencies should get together to tackle the problems and look for solutions and by talking to parents etc. Cabinet member for Educations, Cllr Dewi Jones agreed that there should be an all agency approach at grass roots level. At a meeting of the Independent Group later it was felt that Plaid Cymru should shoulder some of the blame for closing nearly all youth clubs in Gwynedd, despite warning that anti social behaviour would increase. A notice of motion by Cllr Elfed wyn ap Elwyn for the Westminster Government to devolve powers over reservoirs and water networks to Wales to gain a financial advantage was passed. Another notice of motion to ask the Westminster government for a better financial allocation of funds for Wales was passed after information that Wales was losing out by £65 million this year. Cllr Gwynfor Owen included that the extra NI costs for Gwynedd was not being fully refunded. Gwynedd is to receive £7.8 over the next 2 years for road repairs and maintenance from the Welsh Government. £750,000 was spend repairing pot-holes in recent years. Capital and revenue community grants are available under 3 heading with the aim of improving the quality of life for local residents. Community regenerations support fund, between £10k and £100k, community fund up to £10k and Welsh Churg Fund up to £3,000. Closing date for some grants are 15 June. Further information is available on the Gwynedd council web-site under press releases. Also available are details about the apprentice schemes, etc all information and contact details under press releases. A new head of adult services has been appointed following the retirement of Aled Davies who has held the post for the past 10 years out of the 28 years he has worked for the authority. The new head is Mari Wynne Jones, of Llanuwchllyn who 
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has worked in the department for 25 years. The narrow width of the A496 by the Last Inn in Barmouth and the three way traffic lights will remain in place until at least the end of June. There will also be delays on the A496 as work recommences on the removal of the pylons and putting the cables underground in the Pont Briwet and road to Maentwrog and Penrhyndeudraeth area over the coming months. It is expected that both these major works will be suspended over the busy summer months. I have just been informed that upgrading works are to be undertaken at the Bangor Crematorium and there will be a limit on cremations and weekend opening times. I have asked for further details from Steffan Jones as to what alternative arrangements can be made. I have already had concerns over existing delays and the situation for cremations could be even longer from now until the end of December when the work is planned to be completed. I am available on 01341242758 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com or Cynghorydd.eryljones-williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru. So sorry to hear the sad news about the passing of Cllr Rob Triggs , Barmouth, he was dedicated to his family, the community and the RNLI and Fire Service. He was a breath of fresh air to Gwynedd Council and one who put his community and fair play before politics. I will miss him terribly and so will so many others .RIP
6.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Replace existing cabin with a two-storey detached dwelling Coed y Bachau, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/100D)

Support this application.
6.9  MATTERS ARISING
A   Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £7,716.20 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was £9,495.80 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group

Cllr. Edward Griffith reported there was nothing to report regarding the above matter.
C   Village Hall
It was stated that a special meeting of the Council was held on the 28th of last month to discuss matters regarding the above site and that the Clerk had sent an email to the Regeneration Group regarding points that had been raised during this meeting and that a response had been received from them today and each of these responses was addressed point by point. Important matters were discussed concerning the building's insurance, and concern was expressed by the Members that the correct details were not on the insurance document and that this could affect any future claims for compensation that might be made. It was also stated by the Clerk that her name had been placed on the insurance document as a point of contact without consulting with her first and she was not happy with this because she was not a Trustee of the hall and it was agreed to ask them to remove her name, and it was agreed that Cllr Edward Griffiths would be willing to put his name forward as a point of contact. The Community Council and Cllr Edward Griffiths agreed as Trustees that an annual meeting of the Trustees would be called within six weeks. It is necessary to contact the Land Registry to obtain the latest details that have been included on the Document, and to ask when the latest details will be included on the register. A vote of no confidence was requested regarding the way the village hall is currently being run, which resulted in a vote of 8 to 1 with Cllr Edward Griffiths abstaining. The reasons for doing this were – concerns regarding the validity of the insurance document, incorrect details on the insurance document, not receiving copies of meeting minutes or copies of accounts documents, the new Constitution was neither in place nor signed, a new Trustee was voted in without consulting with all the other Trustees first, breaching spending rules (spending over £600) without permission, seeking grants without communicating with the Community Council as the owners of the village hall, not holding annual meetings or regular Trustee meetings, failure to respond to emails in a timely manner, misleading information regarding the insurance, and dissatisfaction among some members of the Revitalization Group in dealing with some Community Council Members, new Trustees not legally appointed, and no meetings held and no regular or annual meetings held for the Trustees.
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D   CCTV
This matter had previously been disgussed when Mr. Richard Hollingsworth of R. J. Electrics attended the meeting. The Clerk stated that PCSO Elliw Wiliams was apologising that she could not attend the meeting tonight.
E   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play park
Cllr. Sian Edwards reported that she and Cllr. Jennifer Yuill had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council and they reported as follows - that the bus shelter at Talybont was fine, the bus shelter on Ystymgwern Road was fine and the one near Ty Cerrig. Penybont Garden was fine but brambles needed cutting there and also the moss on the path needed attention, Morlo Park was fine. The  play park was fine, and also the car park was fine but a dumpy bag needed removing from there and Cllr. Ifor Williams agreed to do this It was agreed to ask the Tim Tacluso if it would be possible for them to weed around the bus shelter ag up the path towards the old toilet block. Cllr. Jennifer Yuill reported that the public cemeterywas fine but she had concerns along with many others that a car is driven at speed up and down the road pass the cemetery on a daily basis and it was agreed that she contacted the Polcie with regards to this, Llanddwywe cemetery and Llanenddwyn cemetery were fine. It was agreed to send a note of thanks to Mr. Dave Wilson for looking after the flower pots around the area.
6.10  CORRESPONDANCE
Gwynedd Council – Environment Department

Received a letter from the above informing the Council that the road at Llwyn Ynn, Talybont will be closed on the 3rd of this month during work to repair a communication pipe on behalf of Welsh Water.
B   Gwynedd Council -  Highways Department

Received a reply from the above Department regarding repairing the footpath near the Ysgethin Inn and stating that there is concern that this path is one that is affected by floods and this could mean that any improvements to the surface could be affected by any floods in the future. Also stating that they are aware of a gorge dam for the mill nearby and that nearby houses have been affected by floods that led to a flood wall been built nearby about two years ago. They are stating that they have invested in improving this footpath recently and enclosing pictures of steps that were built by them so as to impove this footpath.

C    Anderson Tree Specialists

Received a report from the above after carrying out a survey of the trees near the public cemetery and stating that the cost of carrying out the work on these trees as stated in the report would be £1,500. It was agreed to ask for two more quotes.
D   Mr a Mrs Jamie Brooks

Received an e-mail from the above regarding the overgrowth along the small roads and some of the back roads and asking if the Council could contact Gwynedd Council with regards to this matter. It was agreed to forward this to Gwynedd Council.
E   Ms Denise Stone

The Chairman informed the Members that he had received an e-mail from the above informing him that she was resigning as a Member of the Community Council. The Clerk was asked to forward this e-mail to the Electrolal Officer in Caernarfon.
6.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £14,312.26 in the current account and  £65,950.50 in the reserve account.       
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Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting
Mrs Annwen Hughes      -   £273.06 (wages) + £188.82 costs = £461.88 
Evergreen                          -  £420.00 –  cut grass in cemeteries

Mr. G. Martayn                 -  £444.00  -  cut grass in play park, car park and around the benches in various locations
Mr. G. J. Williams            -    £254.64  -  cut grass in Talybont and purchase flowers
Mr. M. J. Kerr                     -  £480.00 -   opening grave re the late Mrs Elinor Evans

Mr. M. J. Kerr                     -    £90.00 -   opening grave re the late Mrs Sylvia Jones (ashes)

Mr. M. J. Kerr                     -    £90.00 -   opening grave re the late Mr. David Anthony Parry (ashes)

Clear Insurance Ltd         - £3,250.49  -  Council’s insurance for the year

Anderson Tree Specialists - £420.00 –  carry out survey on trees near public cemetery and create a report

The above payments were processesed by Cllr. William Hooban and Cllr. Beth Bailey approved the payments and permission was granted to the Clerk/Treasurer to make payment on line or by cheque at the end of the meeting. 
Monies received since last meeting
None received since last meeting
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £190.35 - translation services 
6.12  ANY OTHER MATTERS
It was reported that a request had been received from Cllr. Evan Owen asking if he could get permission to record July’s meeting and every meeting after that. The Members were all unanimously agreed that he did not get permission to record meetings. Concern was raised that he had attended a meeting with the National Park without the Council’s permission and without contacting the Members i say he was going to attend the meeting in question. Concern was voiced about his conduct during this meeting with the National Park and also that he had broken the Code of Conduct during this meeting.
Wanted to contact the Highways Department once again to inform them about the pothole on Gors y Gedol road and down Glan y Mor road and also draw their attention that a large tree stump has come down on Gors y Gedol road.

Concern was voiced that the work of cutting back the hedge from Bro Enddwyn junction towards Llanbedr has still not been done.

Cllr. Sian Edwards informed the meeting that she and Cllr. Nia Rees had met with a representative from Creative Play and that he was going to send a quote to the Council for the work that is needed to be done in the play park. It was agreed to ask for two more quotes. Cllr. Edward Williams made it know that he had contacted a company with regards to mending the nets. Play park on next month’s agenda.

It was agreed that Cllr. Deilwen Anderson carries on with seeking grants to carry out work in the hall cafe and after a discussion Cllr. Edward Griffiths agreed to give her the key lock number so that she could gain access into the cafe.
Cllr. Jennifer Yuiill stated that she is not at all happy with the state of the cafe in the hall and the way that some Members of the Council were been treated when visiting the cafe.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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